SAC Meeting Minutes 2.10.25 Picolata Crossing Elementary Media Center Chair: Jennifer Wolfe Secretary: Keli Keyes

Welcome and call to order: Jennifer Wolfe, SAC Chair @ 3:34 PM

Non-voting members in attendance:

Present		Present	
X	Brian Morgan, Principal		
X	Jennifer Wolfe, SAC Chair, Instructional		Raphael Camilo, parent *
X	Keli Keyes, Secretary, Instructional Staff		Katie Pepper, parent
X	Melissa Gates, teacher (K-2) *	X	Tracy Kluge, teacher (3-5) *
X	Kerry Johnstone, Support staff representative *		Kailey Robinson, parent
X	Kalli Kol, PTA Liaison	Х	Patricia Fletcher, ESE Instructional *
X	Aria Norori, parent		
X	Patty Brown, Support staff representative *	X	Lithesha Holloman, parent
		X	Elizabeth Soto, parent *
			Betsy Suddeth, parent *

Shannon Higgins, Assistant Principal Ewa Kolk, Assistant Principal

Introductions and Minute Review:

Motion to approve minutes: Kalli Kol 1st, Patty Brown-2nd

<u>Presentation-SRF Ballot:</u> Mrs. Wolfe shared the updated ballot that now includes the examples. The options were shared aloud along with these specific numbers. Ms. Holloman made a motion to approve the updated ballot and Mrs. Fletcher seconded.

<u>Principal's Report:</u> Clubs that were approved will be beginning later in March. This will include cooking, board games, drawing, etc. Some clubs will be available for K-2. The ratio will be approximately 14:1 and will be on a first come, first served basis sign-up which will go out on School Messenger. Tutoring has been opened up to 126 students. This will begin next Tuesday, the 18th. A big thank-you to PTA for being so supportive of our school. They are really supporting our resource teachers with funds from the Puma Power Course. They also just held a free movie event.

SAC Funds Request: We revisited the SAC Request from Coach Moores with the correct amount of \$490. Kalli Kol made a motion to approve. Patty Brown seconded.

PTA Update: A no-cost movie night with great attendance! Valentine Grams will be going out on Thursday.

McTeacher Night at McDonalds on 2/27-Thursday Mother-Son event on 3-14 at Bollero in Mandarin Daddy-Daughter Dance April 12th Board Meeting Monday February 17th

Good of the Group:

A question was asked regarding funds for SAC for the future use based on each year's ballot. Mr. Morgan clarified. A question was asked regarding the swimming lessons for 2nd grade and supervision or needed volunteers. Morgan shared that coach attends, all teachers attend, lifeguards are present and instructors are in the water, so additional volunteers would not be needed.

Meeting was adjourned at

Motion to adjourn – Trish Fletcher made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Elizabeth Soto.